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Message From The CEO and Board Chair
You, our donors, continue to inspire us with touching stories of how the hospital has impacted 
your life and why you choose to give back. We have medical professionals and patients who 
come to us with big dreams and big asks. We are grateful to all of you, who allow us to (often) 
make those dreams a reality. You enable us to make the seemingly smaller improvements to 
our hospital, which make a huge impact on patient care. 
 
You have supported our events, which allow us to come together and celebrate our hospital 
while raising important funds at the same time. These events provide an opportunity for us to 
express our gratitude to our loyal donors, while also meeting new ones. 

You have allowed the healthcare team to implement exciting new research projects right here in Kamloops and undertake 
research that has never been done at this level before. You’ve helped to improve cardiac services locally, attracting new 
cardiologists and building a new Cardiac Care Unit, which is well under construction. 

You have directly impacted the lives of patients, like Mike, who recently took his first steps after being told he would likely 
never walk again, and helped premature babies have access to high-level care close to home.
 
Your support continues to help us with physician recruitment as we work together with IH Recruitinment, the RIH 
Physician Association and the Regional Hospital District to find ways to attract and welcome new physicians to Kamloops.
 
And as two large cranes stand tall above our hospital, we look forward to many more exciting improvements to come. We 
are most grateful to you for your commitment to healthcare in our community. Perhaps Mike, the patient above, says it best: 
“There will always be patients like me who need access to specialized care. Let’s continue to build the best possible hospital 
right here in Kamloops.”

BRENDA COLMAN-DONALDSON
Board Chair

Message From Royal Inland Hospital
There is an air of anticipation and enthusiasm at Royal Inland Hospital as physicians, staff and 
our community watch as the current hospital expansion begins to take shape. 

Community donations to RIH Foundation have contributed to significant projects this year, 
notably the continued growth of our local cardiac program. This fall will see the opening of a 
new four-bed Cardiac Care Unit (CCU), which will ensure our sickest cardiac patients receive 
the specialized care they deserve.

And while expanded services are critical, we never lose sight of what everyone tells us they are 
most eager to see in a hospital – quality care. In fact, the vision statement voted on externally 

and internally for Royal Inland Hospital has quality at its core: 

“We will achieve excellence in quality care through our commitment to innovation, collaboration, and mutual respect for 
our patients, families, and communities.”

Our Emergency Department team lives that statement daily and was singled out by the health authority earlier this year 
for their exceptional commitment to improving the quality of care for staff and patients through a number of innovative 
initiatives.

As well, the RIH Patient Family Advisory Council was honoured with an Interior Health Quality Award for the way it has 
protected the voices and needs of families and patients in the Intensive Care Unit.

All of these partnerships are an essential part of a strong hospital. This year, hospital leadership spent an incredible two 
days of relationship building with hands-on learning of the rich Secwepemc culture, giving us an understanding that will 
better serve the many Aboriginal communities located within the hospital catchment area.

We can say without hesitation that 2019 has been a highly progressive year for Royal Inland. Thank you to all of you who 
support the Foundation. Your support plays an enormous role in helping this hospital achieve its current successes and 
those that will follow in future.

TRACEY RANNIE
Health Services Administrator

DR. TODD RING
RIH Chief of Staff

HEIDI COLEMAN
Chief Excecutive Officer
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Inspiring Community Partners

Open Mic for Mental Health

On January 28, The Commodore Grand Café and 
Lounge, along with their Open Mic Monday team, 
Alexander, Paul, Patrick, and Victor, hosted the 
first ever #Fight4MentalHealth Open Mic Night. 
The team approached local businesses to generate 
donations and prizes to be raffled off at the event. 
Nearly 30 businesses made generous contributions 
to the cause. 

Over $2,700 was raised for Royal Inland Hospital 
in just one night, earmarked for mental health 
programs. Mental health awareness is something 
the team felt a personal connection to, each of their 
lives being affected in some way. Planning and 
hosting this fundraising event was an opportunity 
for them to demonstrate their support and give back 
to the staff at RIH who provide 24/7 specialized 
care for patients—both youth and adults—who 
are dealing with a wide range of mental health 
conditions. 

A Reason to Give

A gift to your local hospital can simply be an act of 
generosity or perhaps a way to express gratitude for 
the care offered to you or a loved one. In cases like 
the Robinson family, it can also be a way to heal.

For the past two years, Ernesta (Ernie) Robinson 
and daughter-in-law Ashley Robinson have 
organized an annual golf tournament in memory 
of Ernie’s late husband Dave, who passed away from 
cancer in 2017. On July 6, 2019, the 2nd Annual Dave 
Robinson Memorial Golf Tournament was held at 
Bighorn Golf Course in Sun Rivers, benefitting the 
Cancer Clinic at Royal Inland Hospital. 

Funds raised at the tournament have been used to 
purchase two important pieces of equipment that 
benefit cancer patients at RIH. First, a state-of-the-
art vein finder that improves patient comfort by 
assisting staff in locating appropriate veins quickly 
for IV access. Most recently, a rhinolaryngoscope 
was funded to help physicians diagnose cancers 
of the head and neck with brighter and higher 
resolution images. 

From left to right #Fight4MentalHealth Open Mic Night Team: Paul Laxten, 
Patrick Welch, Victor Vazquez (Missing from photo: Alexander Fon Rolston)

$100,000+
ICCHA/Wish Fund
Pink Ribbon Charity Ball

$50,000-$99,999
South Central Trucking and Industry’s Annual Charity Golf 
Tournament and Dinner

$5,000-$49,000
Dave Robinson Memorial Fund Golf Tournament
Guru Nanak Fund
Evening of Giving - Hat & Wig Lending Bank
Everesting Kamloops - Dr. Lennard Pretorius 
IndoCanLinks Golf Tournament
Kamloops Fire Fighters Charitable Society – Calendar 
Fundraiser
Stingray’s Toys for Kids Breakfast
Teck Highland Valley Copper: Mining for Miracles, Open 
House & Fishing Derbies
 

$500-$4,999
#Fight4Mental Health
Big Horn Golf & Country Club – Men’s Night Fundraiser
Dallas Elementary School Fundraiser
Days of Action Smash the Scale Challenge
Dr. Krishna Parghi - Knitting & Crocheting Group
Film Premiere “When I’m Dead”
High Country Flyers Big Bird and Giant Scale Event
Hot Nite In the City
Hub International’s Goals for Kids
Interior Vault‘s Annual Charity Shred Day
Kamloops Seniors Village – Breakfast/ Council Fundraiser
RIH Valentines Fundraiser– Central Station Pub
Shuswap RV Club Donation
Take Your Top Off For Tatas
Tom Harris Cellular PaintNite

Honourable Mention
Ballam Invitational Golf Classic

The Foundation is grateful to the dedicated community event organizers and supporters who contribute 
to world class healthcare at RIH every year. Thank you to the following:

Pictured left to right: Robinson Family: Shane, Alison, Ryan, Daniel, Ashley, Ernie. 
Front row: Luke, Riley and Jake.
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Inspiring Events
Sun Country Toyota Presents: The 5th Annual Radiothon
In March, the Foundation held the 5th Annual 
Radiothon at RIH. Presented by Sun Country 
Toyota and hosted by Stingray Radio, the event 
raised over $120,000. The day was full of inspiring 
and emotional on-air interviews on RadioNL, 
with heartfelt stories from RIH physicians, staff, 
grateful patients, volunteers and sponsors. Teams 
of dedicated volunteers fielded incoming calls from 
donors wishing to make a contribution to RIH, share 
their experiences and express their gratitude for 
the care that they or a loved one received. From 6 
am to 6 pm, RIH staff stopped in for a chance to win 
prizes, to share their cherished work experiences, 
and to make donations.

“This is such an amazing event to be a part of,” 
commented Rob Splane of Sun Country Toyota. 
“To hear the community’s amazing stories of our 
hospital and its staff is really heartwarming, and I’m 

proud to be not only a sponsor, but a member of 
such a supportive community.”

The Radiothon’s 2019 sponsors included: Alpha-
Omega Productions, BCLC, Chances Casino, HUB 
International Insurance Brokers, KPMG, Petland, 
RBC and Valley First Credit Union.

Royal Affair – Studio 54

A secret location, animated entertainment, and 
a dance party like no other - the Foundation’s 
signature event hosted a pop up Studio 54 in 
downtown Kamloops on June 22. 

With over 300 guests, 30 live entertainers, and an 
out of this world disco DJ, the event brought the 
guests back to the disco era. Attendees danced 
the night away, participated in live auctions, were 
dazzled by talented entertainers and enjoyed 
amazing food by Terra Restaurant, making this 
event a night to remember.

The Royal Affair included a live auction with a goal 
to raise funds to purchase specialized wheelchairs 
for the Rehabilitation Department at RIH. Not only 
was this goal met, but with the incredible generosity 
of guests combined with a matching anonymous 
gift, it was exceeded by far. Other donations 
throughout the night contributed to making the 
Royal Affair a massive success for yet another year. 

Many thanks to the incredible sponsors involved, 
including the Presenting Sponsor Top 40 
Woodworks, who went above and beyond by creating 
a custom bar, custom tables, and more. 

The event wouldn’t be possible without the 
hard work and commitment of the Royal Affair 
committee, who put in countless hours of effort over 
many months. 

This year’s committee included: Amy Dixon – Paper 
Unicorn, Andrea Tombs – Terra Restaurant, Dan 
Pan – Portfolio Interiors, Dino Bernardo – The 
Commodore Grand Café and Lounge, Kendel Lavallee 
- TRU, Nevada Skelley – Top 40 Woodworks, Rona 
Kovaks – Amazing Inspirations, and Tammy Hunter 
– Hunter Design. 

“We strive to create an event that no one will ever 
forget. This year was no exception,” said Dino 
Bernardo, who sits on the Foundation’s Board of 
Directors as well as serving on the Royal Affair 
committee. “It’s amazing to see the committee come 
together to pull off such an amazing event, but it’s 
the generous support of the guests and sponsors 
that really make this night unforgettable.”  

Pictured: Kamloops Firefighters answering the phones at Radiothon
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Inspiring Grateful Patients
Earlier this year, the Foundation shared the heartfelt 
story of Mike and his family, whose lives would be 
forever changed after Mike was severely injured in 
a car accident on his way to work from Kamloops 
to Mackenzie. Mike’s story is nothing short of 
remarkable. His injuries were extensive and the 
likelihood that he would keep his legs or ever walk 
again was slim. But with exceptional caregivers 
at Royal Inland Hospital, coupled with fierce 
determination, Mike is making huge strides. With 
his fiancée Jes, and young son Ollie, by his side, 
Mike took his first steps only nine months after the 
accident.

“To have all the care I need right here in Kamloops 
has made a world of difference in my treatment and 
recovery. I am so grateful to the donors who put 
others ahead of themselves, making sure we have an 
excellent hospital that is equipped to help patients 
like me and will keep attracting incredible doctors 
like my orthopedic surgeon, Dr. MacGregor.”

Mike is learning to live with limitations and is 
working hard to push his body with an eventual 
goal to continue his passion of biking. The RIH 
Rehabilitation team is extensively involved in his 
recovery. He works with a kinesiologist three days 
a week and was recently equipped with ankle foot 
orthotics, which have given him a huge shift in 
his quality of life. The orthotics have profoundly 
improved his momentum, allowing him to move more 
comfortably and with greater ease. 

In June 2020, Mike will walk down the aisle to 
meet his bride. While he and Jes never could have 
anticipated the challenges life has given them, they 
are forever grateful to the care team at RIH, who give 
so much of themselves to their patients every day, 
and to the donors, whose kindness and generosity 
is felt and appreciated by them. As Mike remarked, 
“Please continue to give. There will always be 
patients like me in need of specialized care at RIH. 
Let’s continue to build the best possible hospital right 
here in Kamloops.”

Pictured Left to Right: Family Dog, Roux, Jes Cunningham, Oliver Hartt, and Mike Hartt
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Inspiring Education and Research

The Nurse Mentorship Program was established 
in 2016 after staff reported that more support was 
critical to the success of new graduates working 
as nurses at RIH. With an increased number of 
experienced nurses retiring and a large influx of new 
graduate nurses, medical professionals recognized 
the need to develop an innovative program to help 
support and retain new nurses, while also challenging 
and building leadership capacity amongst more 
experienced nurses.

This was the first program of its kind in British 
Columbia, and it has become an example of a strong 
mentorship program to other hospitals both within 
and outside of Interior Health. With support from RBC 
Future Launch, the program has been an even greater 
success than anticipated, both for mentors and 
mentees. The positive impact of beginning a career 
in nursing with sufficient support and mentorship is 

instrumental in delivering high quality care. The new 
graduates are more confident and learn more quickly, 
mentees experience professional growth, staff culture 
improves, and improved patient care is a critical 
byproduct of the competence and camaraderie of the 
nursing staff. 

As Dave Maurer, RBC Community Manager Kamloops 
Market, says, “Through RBC Future Launch, we are 
proud to help support the next generation of nurses 
as they begin their careers at Royal Inland Hospital. 
RBC understands the important role that we play in 
helping our communities prosper. We also know that 
there’s no better place to start making a difference 
than close to home, by helping to provide best-in-
class access to health programs and services right 
here in our region.” Since 1990, RBC Foundation has 
generously contributed over $410,000 towards projects 
at RIH that support patient care excellence.

Supporting the Next Generation of Nurses

In the last year, Royal Inland Hospital has made 
exciting progress undertaking innovative local 
research at a whole new level. Medical professionals 
and TRU faculty originally came together a year and 
a half ago to explore potential areas for community-
driven research and now, the results of this 
collaboration are coming to fruition. 
 
“It started with conversations and a clear message 
that Kamloops wanted to build a research culture,” 
said Andrea Burrows, Regional Practice Leader for 
Kamloops. “There is a strong appetite for research 
activities in our community, and we are seeing 
Interior Health staff reach out to be a part of these 
projects.  They have the questions, and research 
gives them the opportunity to find innovative and 
partnering ways to answer these questions and use 
evidence in their practices.”
 
Currently, RIH healthcare professionals are 
collaborating with TRU graduate students and 
faculty on five Health Service Research Projects. 
An additional project presently underway is within 
the Pharmacy Department. The project’s goal is to 
improve the transition of care from the acute hospital 
setting to the community setting by working together 
with community pharmacists, as they are typically 
the first contact person for patients after being 
discharged from the hospital. 
 
Dr. Shaylee Peterson, Clinical Pharmacy Specialist in 
Cardiology, along with a pharmacy resident (Miranda 
Hambrook), community pharmacists, and research 
department members with expertise in qualitative 
research, are leading the research to improve the 

continuity of care to patients in the community. Once 
complete, their findings will both be applied locally 
as well as submitted for publication to an academic 
journal as a guideline for other health authorities to 
follow.
 
While research has always existed in Kamloops, 
the opportunity to grow and expand local research 
initiatives at RIH has never been greater.

Innovation Stems from New Local Research

Pictured: Andrea Burrows and Dr Shaylee Peterson
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Inspiring Auxiliaries to RIH
Hospital Auxiliaries to RIH Pledge $2.5 Million in Five Year Commitment

RIH is incredibly fortunate to have not one, but two, 
Hospital Auxiliary groups serving the Kamloops 
area. Over the course of many decades, the Afternoon 
and Evening Auxiliaries have shown unwavering 
dedication to their cause and continue to surpass 
themselves in generosity. 

While the groups have always made substantial 
financial contributions toward RIH Foundation, they 
have now, for the first time, each made impressive five 
year pledges that will collectively raise $2.5 million 
for both current patient care needs and state-of-the-
art equipment for the Patient Care Tower, with $1.65 
million coming from the Afternoon Auxiliary and 
$850,000 coming from the Evening Auxiliary.

The Afternoon Auxiliary to RIH was established in 
1899 by the wives of doctors who had a clear vision 
that continues to this day: “Our mission is to provide 
special patient care equipment for Royal Inland 
Hospital”. This is accomplished through the tireless 
service of over 160 volunteers in Kamloops - women 
and men, ranging from retirees to students, who have 
made the purchase of beds, stretchers, bone density 
machines, holter monitor systems, scopes, surgical 
equipment, furniture, and much more possible.

Currently, two key members of the Afternoon Auxiliary 
to the Royal Inland Hospital are President Lynn 
Littlejohns and Secretary Kathie Ayotte. “It takes a lot 

of work to make these kinds of goals happen”, says 
Littlejohns. “We pledge for the equipment according 
to the needs of the hospital and then fundraise to the 
pledge. Our goal is to always meet the commitments 
we made for the care that people deserve.” 

This ambitious and dedicated group plan to 
accomplish their $1.65 million pledge by continuing 
to successfully fundraise through the Victoria Street 
Thrift Seller, the RIH gift store and mobile carts, and 
their unique vendor program which partners with 
home-based businesses who donate back 15% of their 
earnings. 

Both Littlejohns and Ayotte are excited about the 
possibilities for fundraising that will come with the 
new Patient Care Tower. “We’re very hopeful that 
when the new building is complete, we will have 
an improved location for the gift shop and vendor 
program that will generate more traffic and continue 
to build on the successful fundraising efforts of both 
Auxiliaries,’’ says Littlejohns.

The Evening Auxiliary, which is currently manned 
by 20 close-knit volunteers, was established in 1962 
by a group of women who also wished to give back. 
“(They) were a younger group of women who worked 
outside the home or had babies and wanted to form 
an association but couldn’t meet in the afternoon - so 
they started meeting in the evening”, explains Jenny 

Pictured: Representatives from the Afternoon Auxiliary to RIH
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Quince, who is currently serving in her 12th year as 
President of the Evening Auxiliary. 

“The vision was to assist in purchasing equipment, 
or whatever was needed to support RIH, with an 
affinity toward delivery, as a lot of members were 
young mothers.” And with that stalwart vision, the 
Evening Auxiliary has used ingenuity and forward-
thinking to generate the funds that have allowed them 
to contribute both state-of-the-art equipment and, 
in Quince’s words, “the little stuff that makes a big 
difference.’’ 

Whether it has been x-ray machines, birthing beds, 
bladder scans, vital signs monitors, scopes or anything 
between, Quince says, “the Auxiliary is proud of any 
contribution we make. It doesn’t have to be big or 
glamorous, but each year we do something for labour 
and delivery; that’s our passion.” She adds, “in the new 
tower you’ll see our largest contribution in the labour 
suites and we’re really excited about it.”

The Evening Auxiliary has pledged $850,000 to RIH 
Foundation over the next five years. The group plans 
to generate those funds through continuing innovative 
contract work like leasing the on-site coffee shop, 
vending machines and in-room TVs at RIH as well as 
their annual Craft-a-Fair, which is the largest craft fair 
in British Columbia and a massive undertaking for the 
volunteers who always welcome additional helping 
hands for the event.

Quince, like Littlejohns and Ayotte, also adds that 
a lot of the value in the job also comes from the 
extraordinary group that she serves with and speaks 
of their compassionate hearts, loyal commitment and 
endless fun. “What you get out of working with the 
other people involved is truly indescribable.”

In addition to providing medical equipment for the 
hospital, both Auxiliaries are also proud of their 
partnerships with students in our community. 
Whether they are applying in the Fall to volunteer 
(which benefits resumes/applications) or are entering 
the medical field and take advantage of the Auxiliaries’ 
annual bursary opportunities, the partnership is 
mutually beneficial. 

Both organizations expressed their eagerness and 
gratitude to continue working in thriving partnerships 
to meet their collective $2.5 million commitment and 
ensure that RIH is known for its exceptional standards 
of equipment, care and patient comfort. 

It is with deep gratitude on behalf of both themselves 
and the community that RIH Foundation offers their 
thanks and appreciation to this army of mighty 
volunteers who will leave a legacy of love and service 
that will endure for many more decades to come.

Pictured: Representatives from the Evening Auxiliary to RIH
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Inspiring a Lasting Legacy at RIH
One of the many lessons that Claire and Albert 
Muzzillo taught their four children while raising 
their family in Kamloops was the importance 
of giving back to the community. In particular, 
Claire and Albert believed in supporting their local 
hospital and always made a point of donating 
to Royal Inland Hospital whenever they had the 
opportunity during their many years together. 
They were grateful for the local access to quality 
healthcare that was offered at RIH - it was where 
their children were all born and where they knew 
they could turn to for medical care anytime it was 
needed.

In 1929, Claire Muzzillo moved to Kamloops with 
her family at the age of three. Little did she know 
that her future husband, Albert, lived just down the 
street. They went to school together at St. Ann’s 
Academy and were married in 1948. During this 
time, Albert began working in sales for the local GM 
dealership, Syd Smith Ltd. and travelled extensively 
in this role. In 1970, Albert and his colleague, Roger 
Schreiner, purchased the dealership from the 
Smith family and later changed the name to Smith 
Chevrolet. In 1982, the dealership was moved from 
downtown (Victoria and 5th Avenue) to its current 
location in Sahali. Albert and Roger eventually sold 
the business to their sons, Anthony and Michael, 
who still run the dealership today.

After his retirement, Albert and Claire continued to 
enjoy travelling together and celebrated their 50th 
wedding anniversary in 1998 surrounded by family 
and friends. Albert passed away in November, 2000 
and Claire lived another 18 years until her passing 
in 2018 at the age of 92.

Anthony Muzzillo recounts how his parents always 
placed special emphasis on supporting their 
community and particularly their church, education 
and health care. “RIH was always a big part of their 
lives. My parents always gave back to the hospital 
because they understood how important it was to 
keep health care strong in Kamloops.” 

Along with giving generously throughout their 
lifetime, the Muzzillos also demonstrated their 
care for the community by donating to several local 
charities through their estate planning. A bequest 
in Claire’s will was made to Royal Inland Hospital 
Foundation which will support the future Patient 
Care Tower currently under construction at RIH.

The Muzzillo family’s legacy gift to the hospital 
will help ensure the continued success of RIH, 
where their children, grandchildren and great 
grandchildren will have access to compassionate, 
world class healthcare for years to come.

A legacy gift to RIH Foundation can take many forms and usually provides 
your estate with tax savings that may offset a significant portion of the 
charitable gift itself. Along with a bequest in a will, the Foundation can 
also be the named beneficiary of a TFSA, RRIF or life insurance policy. 
Please contact the Foundation or a professional advisor if you would like 
to learn more about supporting RIH in your estate planning.

Pictured: Claire and Albert Muzzillo celebrating their 50th wedding anniversary.
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Inspiring Gift from Local Business

Already well known for his philanthropic 
contributions in Kamloops, Ralph Warner recently 
committed $500,000 to the Foundation through his 
business Warner Rentals.

Although Warner Rentals is regularly associated with 
generosity and community support in Kamloops, this 
substantial gift benefitting the coming expansion at 
RIH is the local business’s largest gift to the hospital 
to date. 

“Warner Rentals isn’t the biggest company in the 
city, but we try to support anything that benefits 
health,” says Warner, who also volunteers with the 
Foundation. “My children were born (at RIH), my 
mom fought cancer there...it’s the heartbeat of our 
city and we have to make it better. We have a massive 
opportunity with this new tower and we have to do 
our best for the care of future generations.”

Warner Rentals was established in 1975 by Warner’s 
father who opened the current location on East 
Athabaska St in 1980 and eventually opened 
additional locations in both Salmon Arm and 
Princeton. Built on a tradition of high quality rental 
equipment and superior customer service, Warner 
Rentals has become the largest independent 
equipment rental company in Kamloops.

Giving back to the community has always been 
a cornerstone of the operation and whether it’s 
been through his annual charity golf tournament, 
sponsoring sporting events for children with special 

needs or supporting Toys for Kids, the Chris Rose 
Centre for Autism, 4H, People in Motion or many other 
deserving organizations, Warner Rentals believes that 
the true value of a local business is its ability to give 
back.  

“I’m proud to be from Kamloops and Warner Rentals 
loves our city,” says Warner. “We’re grateful for 
Kamloops and we appreciate and value being part of 
this community. We work hard and make intentional 
decisions in order to benefit this community, and 
that’s what this $500,000 donation to RIH Foundation 
is all about.”

Recently, two long-time employees of Warner 
Rentals have become managing partners with 
partial ownership in order to allow Ralph Warner to 
transition into retirement, but Warner anticipates 
that the generosity consistently displayed by Warner 
Rentals in the community, and specifically toward 
RIH, will remain the same. 

“It’s our hospital and we all use it; I’ve spent my time 
there and so have my employees. The hospital has 
always been so good to us. People know that when 
they are in need they can go there and will be safe 
and taken care of.”

Warner predicts that there will be more funding 
coming through Warner Rentals as the new patient 
care tower expansion comes to fruition and looks 
forward to seeing how the continued legacy of 
generosity that Warner Rentals has so intentionally 
built will further benefit Kamloops in the future.

Pictured: Ralph Warner of Warner Rentals
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2018/19 RIHF Financial Summary

64%
Individuals

4%
Other*

15%
Foundations and 
Charitable Organizations

17%
Corporate

DISBURSEMENT OF FUNDS 
Fiscal 2018/19

BREAKDOWN OF 
DONATION REVENUE

Fiscal 2018/19

* Service Clubs, Community Groups, Schools

Thank you for your support. In 2018/19, Royal Inland Hospital Foundation raised $4,105,805 to support 
equipment, education, research and enhance patient care at RIH and throughout the region.

33%
Capital Projects

Regional Health 
Centers

3%

4%
Education

54%
Equipment

6%
Research
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ORGANIZATIONS 
$100,000 + 
Afternoon Auxiliary to RIH
Evening Auxiliary to RIH

$50,000 -$99,999
Mount St. Paul #109 Masonic Lodge

$25,000 -$49,999
British Columbia Lottery Corporation
Canadian Institute of Mining
Kamloops Blazers Scholarship & 
Education Society
PHI Group, Charan Rai
RBC Foundation
Variety - The Children’s Charity
Warner Rentals Ltd.

$10,000-$24,999
Ashcroft & District Health Care Auxiliary
Can-Ital Ladies Society
Flaman
Gateway Casinos & Entertainment Limited
Kamloops Firefighters Charitable Society
Kamloops Honda
Kamloops Medical Imaging Inc.
KPMG LLP
Munden Ventures Ltd.
RJames Western Star Freightliner Ltd.
Sulkowski Family Foundation
TB Vets Charitable Foundation
Teck Highland Valley Copper
The Vavenby Hometowners
Valley First, a division of First West Credit 
Union
Western Roofing Master Roofers Ltd.

$5,000-$9,999
Best Western Plus Kamloops Hotel
Bridgeport The Floor Store Ltd.
Capri Insurance
Cashline Inc.
Colman and Associates
Dave Robinson Memorial Fund
Finning (Canada)
Fit Broker Services Ltd.
Fulton & Company
Halston Bridge Esso
Hegyi Refrigeration
HUB International Insurance Brokers
J. Munden Holdings Ltd.
Kamloops & District Yacht Club
Kamloops Aberdeen Lions Club
Kamloops Airport Shuttle
Kamloops Ford Lincoln Ltd.
Kamloops Paddlewheelers Lions Club
Kidney Foundation of Canada
Lee’s Music
Lifeline Systems Canada
Mascot Properties
Royal Bank of Canada
Savona Trucking Association
St. Bartholomew’s Health Care Auxiliary
Subway Kamloops
Sun Country Toyota

Sunmore Healthtech Ltd.
TELUS
Top 40 Woodworks
Tourism Kamloops
Wrabel Brothers Construction Ltd
Zimmer AutoGroup

$1,000-$4,999
100 Mile District General Hospital 
Auxiliary
Best Western Williams Lake
A & T Project Developments Inc.
Alkam Holdings Ltd.
ANAVETS #290
Argo Road Maintenance (Thompson) Inc.
Arrow Transportation Systems Inc.
Ashcroft & District Lions Club
Berwick on the Park
Big Horn Golf & Country Club LLP
BMB Signs
Brendan Shaw Real Estate Ltd.
Brentwood Enterprises LP
Brown’s Social House
City Furniture & Appliance (Kamloops) Ltd.
Cleanway Supply Inc.
CN Employees’ and Pensioners’ 
Community Fund
Commodore Grand Café & Lounge
Country View Motor Inn
Cundari & Company Law Corporation
Daimler Truck Financial
Dan’s Kamloops Collision Centre Ltd.
Darcy Robinson Memorial Fund
Dawson Construction Ltd.
Dearborn Ford
Downtown Service
Ebata Eyecare Optometry
Elite Overseas Services Ltd.
Emsland & Associates Insurance Services 
Ltd.
Finnie Hunka Devick LLP, Chartered 
Professional Accountants
Fountain Tire (Edmonton)
Fountain Tire (Mount Paul)
Frolek Cattle Company
Geode Capital Partners
Gill Physiotherapist Corporation
Glover’s Medicine Centre Pharmacy
Green Acres Vegetable Farm Ltd.
Hunter Design
Inland Kenworth/Parker Pacific
Interior Logging Association
Interior Vault Ltd.
Kal Tire
Kamloops Computer Centre
Kamloops Dodge Chrysler Jeep Ltd.
Kamloops Hindu Cultural Society
Kamloops Home Hardware Building 
Centre
Kamloops Insurance Brokers Association
Kamloops Plywood Sales Ltd.
Kamloops Street Rod Association
Kamloops Surgical Centre Ltd.
Kamloops Truck World Ltd.
Kelson Group Property Management
Kennedy Russell and Company
Kesar Investments Ltd.

Knights of Columbus 9508
LeBeau Bros. Logging Ltd.
Ladies Auxiliary to Kamloops Shrine Club
Latina Investments Ltd.
Linda Turner Personal Real Estate 
Corporation
Living Kitchens Ltd.
Loyal Order of Moose 1552
MJB Lawyers
Morelli Chertkow LLP
N & C Jackson Inc.
Nelson-Smith Logging Ltd.
New Gold Inc.
North Kamloops Lions Club
North Kamloops Royal Purple #277
North Shuswap Lions Club
Order of Eastern Star Adah No. 16
Oriental Gardens Restaurant
Peterbilt Pacific Inc.
Petland
Piva Hay Ranches Ltd.
Portfolio Interiors
Provincial Employees Community 
Services Fund
RBC Dominion Securities Inc.
Rider’s Motor Inn
RiteWay Forming Ltd.
River City Nissan
Riverside Small Animal Hospital
Rotary Club of Kamloops Daybreak
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 194 Ladies 
Auxiliary
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 52
Royal Trust Company
Sikh Cultural Society
Smith Chevrolet Cadillac Ltd.
Sumco Holdings Ltd.
Summit Eyecare Centre
Team Equipment Ltd.
The Only Stereo Warehouse
The Roman Catholic Bishop of Kamloops
The Tong and Geraldine Louie Family 
Foundation
Thompson Community Services Inc.
Twisted Roots Kitchen
United Way Thompson Nicola Cariboo
Valleyview Overlanders Lions Club
Westcan Aircraft
Woodland Equipment Inc.
Zak and Decker Law

INDIVIDUALS
$100,000 +
Ron and Eileen Bacon
Dr. Archie E. and E. Jane Dempster
Ronald and Rae Fawcett
Estate of Janice Honey
Estate of Ingrid Middlemass
Patricia L. Sellmer (in kind)
Robert and Kimberly Splane

$50,000- $99,999
Dr. Stewart and Jean Burris*
Ken and Maureen Lepin

Our Donors 
We greatly appreciate every gift received from our donors over the last year. Donors who gave $1000 or more between 
April 1, 2018 and March 31, 2019 are recognized here with our sincerest thanks.

 *indicates deceased
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$25,000- $49,999
Lorraine L’Heureux
Dr. Krishna Parghi
Kenneth and Elna Strand

$10,000- $24,999
Arlene Bourassa and Bruce Newton
James and Evelyn Bowersock
Swarn (Sharon) Dhaliwal
Raymond and Donna Frolek
Jeff and Jane Glaicar
Estate of Denice Marr
Eleanor Thompson
Estate of Graham Noble
Cornelus (Case) and Verita Van Diemen

$5,000-$9,999
Dr. Marcia C. and Gordon Ballantyne
Anna Battistella
Walter and Lillian* Bopfinger
Chaney Family Foundation
Harvey and Barbara Comazzetto
Reno and Stella Comazzetto
Estate of Francis Connelly
Lucille Dempsey
Frank and Renza Digeso
Ken and Marilyn Ezzard
Clint Hilliard
Robert and Mirella Holden
Charles and Saroj Kosmadia
Joseph and Marie Lassaga
Shirley A.L. McMillan
Guy Mercier Family
Eugene and Pam Nagai
Mark and Sally Nairn
Lalloo (Al) and Bhavana Patel
Darshan Singh* and Gian Kaur Puni
Ernesta Robinson
Anthony and Michelle Santo
Kenneth Scholefield
Arlene and John Walker
Rob and Niki Zimmer

$1,000-$4,999
Judy Ahrweiler
Luciana Alvarez
Betty Anderson
Ruth Angus
Theresa Arduini
Rick and Sharon Arnish
James and Janet Ashby
Frances Atkinson
Kris Austin
Harbinder Bains
Dr. Robert Baker
Elizabeth Barrie
Mark and Bonnie Bartle
Jit Singh and Gurdev Kaur Basran
Margaret Bennett
Harvey and Ada Bentley
Barry and Eva Bergstrom
Doug Berry
Walter Black
Margaret Boehler
Donald and Sheila Bogie
David and Joan Boon
James and Judy Brennan
Mark and Ellen Brown
Shirley Brown
Michael Bruggen-Cate

Spencer and Janet Bryson
Jayden Campbell
Rachel Campbell
Dorothy Campbell
John and Andrea Campbell
Carmine and Rosina Carpino
Jean Chacko
Andrew Chacko and Jaime Der
Chris Chan
Harriett Chave
Jacques Chretien
Courtney Clark
Margaret Clements
Heidi Coleman and Glenn Hilke
Craig and Sandy Cook
Russell and Maria Cundari
Darren Cuthbertson
John* and Jean Dahl
Kathryn Danchuk
Roxanne Dauncey
Dr. Allyson Davey and Dr. David Kramer
Eric and Erin Davis
John and Colleen Davis
Gino and Cheryl Demarni
Sandra Dever
Mota S. Dhaliwal
Kebal and Amarjit Dhesa
Sarwan Dhillon
Ron Douglas
Dr. Russell and Amrita Ebata
Dr. Eugene and Dawn Ebata
Mike Edwards
Chris and Holly Emsland
Dr. Dellano Fernandes
Maria Findrik
Clair and Elaine Forestell
George Fraser
Darrel and Lorna Frolek
Rosina Gerebizza
Kumlinder Gill
David and Donna Gillespie
Bruno and Fernanda Gnoato
Alan and Dawn Gozda
Larry and Kelly Grant
Justin and Alicia Grover
Allan and Jean Harrison
Eva Harvey
N. Nicholas Hasiuk
Onkar Singh Heer
Robert Hillard
Maurice Hindle
Amanda and Wayne Hobson
Geoff Howes
Alan and Meg Innes
Dr. Michael Jacoby and Dr. Pam Sproule
Dr. Gerald James and Dr. Alice Huang
Dr. Chris and Val Janz
Angela Johnson
Joey Jorgenson
Barry and Anna Kato
Jim and Karla Keith
Satnam S. and Jagir Kaur Khun Khun
Donald and Judi Knapp
Frieda Kraft
Rose and Nick Kurulak
Stewart and June Langdon
Dr. Maureen Leia-Stephen
Patricia and Patrick Linge
Laurie Lum
Colin Lyons
The Honorable Len and Laurie Marchand

Ken and Barb Marsh
Dr. Brendan and Nancy Matthews
Robert Mattioli
Dr. Raymond T. Maung
Richard McConnell
Richard and Andrea McCurrach
Christine McDonald
Shirley McGillivray
Dr. Alex and Lynn McLean
Allan and Catherine McNeely
R. Terry and Joan McQuillan
Ronald D. McTaggart
Dr. & Dr. Steve and Samantha Meredith
Darla Miller
Doreen Monson
Jean Moorcraft
Tom and Sharon Moore
Rudy Morelli
Anne Munro
J.W. Gordon and Mary Mutch
Anthony Muzzillo and Evelina Coschizza
Vicki Myhre
Harbhajan Nagra
Dr. Suraya Naidoo
Joyce Neis
Harjinder and Satbir Nijjar
Rae F. Nixon
Gordon (Buzz) and Jane Osterloh
Colene Palmer
Jon and Phyllis Pankuch
Anil R. and Jyoti Parekh
Hasmukh and Sangita Parekh
Dr. Elizabeth Parfitt and Dr. Paul Campsall
James Pedrotti
Bryan and Kristen Plowe
Sue and Tim Porter
Kerri and Jason Priddle
Melvin and Ruth Recchi
Don and Marina Redmile
Drs. B. Russ and Jane Reid
Mr. Michael Reid and Patricia Brennan-
Reid
James and Karen Swetlikoe
Dr. Todd and Lesley Ring
Dr. Bob Rishiraj
Lorraine C. Romanin
Dr. Michael Ross
Robert and Patricia Ryan
Audrey Saigeon
Natalie and Bill Jr. Sanesh
Isabel Sawich
Fritz and Ursula Schaer
Dr. Tim Schmidt and Dr. Nancy Hudson
Susan Shaw
George and Gertrude Sherlock
Thomas and Elizabeth Shouldice
Manju Singh
Surinder Singh
Judy Stewart
Darryl and Sharlene Sydor
Michael Ternier
Melanie Toporowski
Dr. A. Bruce and Leslie Tucker
Brian and Linda Turner
Susan Turner
Brian and Kathleen Vermey
Dr. Alan and Tamara Vukusic
Dr. Robert Walter and Dr. C. Jill Calder
James and Barbara Wentworth
Ronald Wittenbecher
Bruno and Elsie Wojak

Our Donors

 *indicates deceased
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Norman Ahlstrom
Gary Awrey
Louise Baisi
Paul Baldwin
Jes Ballam
Maria Bartucci
Pasquale Battistella
Roy Ivan Bennett
Bernie Bergstrom
Audrey Berry
Elmo E. Biagioni
Ernie Boehler
Gerald Boyce
H. A. Boyd
Carmela Bruno
Marcello Bruno
Sam Bruno
Teresa Bruno
Joe Budai
Janice Buller
Jean Burris
Ingrid Caines
Gary Candido
Harold Canvin
Teresa Caputo
John Carswell
John Chacko
Jacques Chave
Jean Chertkow
Larry Cochlan
David Davidson
Rosalia DeCicco
John William Delin
Rose Denomey
David Dhaliwal
Nirbhai ‘Norman’ S. Dhaliwal
Sadu Dhaliwal
Liborio Di Nicoló
Lena Myrtle Dohms
Timothy Donoghue
Patricia Ebata
Mary Fawcett
Bradley W. Ferguson
Art Field
John D. French
Bernard Gagne
Walter Gaiser
Meena Gajjar
Angelo Gerebizza
Armando Guido
Lorraine Hall
Mary-Lynne Harding
Melanie Jane Harwood
Harbhajan Kaur Heer
Edward Hendriks
Shirley Hessel
Larry Hiebert
Dorothy Hilton
Michael R Hitt
Janice Honey
Jim Horne
Ernest Hubbard
Geraldine Hubbard

Francis Hwang
Gordon Hystad
Angelo Iacobucci
Mo Ireland
Ivy Johnson
Dennis Karpiak
Jean Yoshiko Kitamura
Sawako Kitazaki
Fiko Konishi
Ronald Lee
Elena Luca
Marjorie Lynds
Hardev Maan
Harry Madden
Nettie Makortoff
Richard McGillivray
Brian McIntosh
Margaret McShane
Xavier Nathan George Gonzalez Mena
Franco Mercuri
Esther Millar
Bill Mitchell
Jane Mitchell
James Moffat
Evaggelos Moutsos
Don W. Munro
Ed Nachoffe
Merle Newman
Victor Newman
Kristina Nikrus
Graham Noble
Dorothy Oram
Beverly Olive Orton
Georgia Lou Ovenden
Maria Pagnotta
Rosina Pagnotta
Gautam Parghi
Elizabeth Stephania Peters
Molly Platz
Donald Poirier
Bruno Porco
Donald Powell
Violet Precoor-Brown
Gordon James Prosper
David Robinson
David J. Rogers
Leon Rushcall
Brenda Sawich
John Sawich
Ernest Schaeffer
Gur Sharan Singh
Alfred Spencer
Brendan Stokes
Ray Teare
Mohinder Singh Thiara
Charly Turcotte
Maria Turkenburg
Mary Ellen Turner
Loretta Tveitane
Irene Uyeda
James Wargovcsik
Ken Watson
Raymond Wedge

Michelle Wells
Beatrice Weslowski
Amelia White
Carman White
Emilia C. White
Carl Wilbur
Howard Wilhelm
Cindy Willems
Robert Williams
Christiana Wittenbecher
Nolan Thomas Wycherley
George A. Wyse
Lois Vera Zart

*All efforts have been made to ensure 
accuracy of donor listings. If an error has 
occured, or if you would like to change 
how we recognize you, please call the 
Foundation at 250-314-2325.

Our Donors
Memorial gifts show a loving concern for all who look to RIH for care - now and in the future. These gifts fund patient 
care equipment and other special programs that promote healthcare excellence in our region. These memorial gifts 
were received from April 1, 2018 to March 31, 2019.

IN MEMORY OF



ADDRESS: 311 Columbia St Kamloops, BC V2C 2T1
PHONE: 250-314-2325
EMAIL: rihf@interiorhealth.ca
WEB: www.rihfoundation.ca
www.facebook.com/RIHFoundation
Charity Number: 119128965RR0001

ROYAL INLAND HOSPITAL
F O U N D AT I O N

RIH Foundation is proud to be one of BCLC’s current charities of choice.

RIH Nurse Educators volunteer their time at Radiothon

Thank you supporters 
and volunteers! 
Your generosity 

inspires amazing care.


